
Assembly Testimony 5/20/2025 (Shaw Elementary School Access)

Good evening. My name is Rod Hanson, President of the North Lakes Community Council.

I would like to provide the Assembly with a "heads up" on our residents' concerns about a

project for improved access to Shaw Elementary School and to the site of the new Birchtree

Charter school. The project scope includes 3 major elements:

1. Very necessary improvements at the Wasilla Fishhook / Paradise Lane intersection to

access Shaw Elementary. This intersection is critical to the safety of students and

parents delivering and picking up their children.

2. Expansion of Paradise Lane to access the new charter school, and

3. A proposed connection of Paradise Lane to an existing residential street named Foxtrot.

This part of the scope would also include improvements to Foxtrot.

We strongly support the Wasilla Fishhook intersection improvements. This is currently a very

dangerous intersection during school deliveries and pick ups. It willget significantly worse as

the Birchtree Charter School traffic is added to the equation because they expect around 425

students next year, and only a very few of those arrive and depart by bus. The intersection

should be controlled with multiple turning lanes and traffic lights programmed appropriately for

peak school traffic times of day.

We also understand the necessary expansion of Paradise Lane to serve Birchtree. We strongly

suggest the School District plan significant on-site improvements to the parking lots and

queueing lanes for peak traffic such that traffic will not end up stuck on Paradise Lane while

waiting to drop off or pick up the kids.










